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Minutes of the Second WBF Laws Committee Meeting 
Held in Bali, Indonesia on Sunday 22nd September 2013 

 
Present:  
Ton Kooijman (in the Chair)  
Laurie Kelso (Secretary)  
Max Bavin  
Maurizio Di Sacco  
Al Levy  
Jeff Polisner  
Adam Wildavsky 
 
Apologies:  
Grattan Endicott  
Chip Martel  
William Schoder 
John Wignall 
 
Guests:  
Tadayoshi Nakatani, Herman De Wael  
 
The meeting was called to order at 2.50pm 
 
1.  The minutes of the previous (September 19th) meeting were confirmed. 

2.  The Chairman reminded those present of the agreement reached at the previous meeting 
whereby details of the committee’s preliminary discussions regarding the prospective 2017 Laws 
would not be published in the official minutes.  The Secretary is however to document all the 
proceedings for internal committee use and possible subsequent distribution to Zonal Authorities 
and NBOs. 

3.  The Chairman reported that the WBF Executive had endorsed the committee’s recommendation 
that Mr Endicott be acknowledged for his long service to the Laws of Bridge and that he be awarded 
the title of Honorary Secretary of the WBF Laws Committee.  

4.  The committee then returned to where they had left off in their discussions regarding the 
material received from NBO’s and individuals relevant to the decennial review of the Laws of 
Duplicate Bridge.  The committee confirmed that they would devote the rest of the time available in 
Bali to this task. 

At 5.00pm the meeting resolved to adjourn and re-convene at 10.15am on 26th September 2013.  
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